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I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project

This morning, Board Directors Antonio Villaraigosa, Zev Yaroslavsky and Richard Katz and Deputy Chief Executive Officer Paul Taylor joined in a joint agency press conference at the Skirball Cultural Center with Caltrans, Los Angeles Department of Transportation, Metrolink, Los Angeles Police Department, Los Angeles Fire Department, California Highway Patrol, Los Angeles World Airports and American Automobile Association as well as local elected officials and others regarding the planned 53-hour closure of the I-405 Freeway through the Sepulveda Pass July 16-17, 2011. All agencies and officials presented a unified message in advance to the public to Plan Ahead, Avoid The Area, or Stay Home that weekend to avoid the impacts of the freeway closure. Numerous media covered the press conference, including CNN, KCBS 2 /KCAL 9, KNBC 4, KTLA 5, KABC 7, KTTV 11/KCAL 13, LA 35, 36, KRCA 62, Time Warner Cable, Associated Press, Los Angeles Times, Daily News, Patch.com, Metro Networks, KNX, KQED and KPCC. Stories are expected to run starting today and continue on an ongoing basis as the planned closure period approaches. 

Tonight’s coverage will also include a live interview at KTTV Fox 11 studios with Metro’s Executive Director of Highway Project Delivery who will to talk about the project and Metro’s overall highway program. The interview is scheduled to take place on the 10:00 p.m. newscast. 


	

	








